
Reception September 2021 

We are holding an Open Morning tomorrow for families whose children will be joining us in September 

2021.  

Uniform 

I would like to clarify that hoodies are not part of our school uniform.  When the weather was much 

colder, the children were allowed to wear royal blue hoodies in addition to their school uniform.  The 

same rule still applies, but children cannot wear them instead of a cardigan, sweatshirt or jumper.  

Please save your child the embarrassment of being told to remove non-uniform items by making sure 

they come to school wearing the correct uniform.  Thank you to all of the parents and carers who make 

sure their children come to school every day looking smart and wearing the correct uniform. 

The school is growing! 

In September we have our largest ever Reception intake.  To accommodate the new Reception class 

and also the ever growing number of children in other year groups, we are adding another classroom to 

the school.  This will be a demountable and will be positioned next to the current demountable class-

room on the KS2 playground.  We will be adjusting timings for breaks to deal with the decrease in size 

of outdoor space.   

We are also adding additional space to Nursery, developing a new staffroom to accommodate an ever 

increasing staff, and developing a Special Education Hub in the old kitchen.  It is a very exciting time 

for the school and I look forward to being able to invite you all in during Autumn term so that you can 

see all of the new developments.  It is wonderful to be able to improve the learning environment for all 

of the children.   

Information about school organization for September will come out to you in July.  We are still awaiting 

confirmation of admissions decisions, so will not be in a position to confirm class allocations until we 

know exactly how many children will be in school in September. 

Parking 

Please do not park on the pavement outside school.  It causes an obstruction and can be very intimi-

dating for pedestrians to have cars mounting the curbs.  Why not walk to school if you live within a rea-

sonable distance?  Not only is it beneficial from a health perspective, it is also good for the environment 

and gives you the chance to talk to the children. 
 

Relationship and Sex Education 

Please see attached information about RSE in our school.  I have included a curriculum overview so 

that you can see what themes are taught in which year groups. 

Office Opening Hours 

The office is open between 8.00 am and 4.00 pm every day.  If you need to contact us outside these 

times, please email admin@cmpschool.co.uk. 
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Stars of the week! 

This week’s ‘Stars of  the Week’ are: 

 

Deer    Hannah   Amos 

  

Mole    Mia    John  

 

Kestrel   Zak    Ellie 

    

Hare    Alisa    Jacob 

  

Rabbit   Georgia   Orla 

 

Hedgehog   Darcey C   James 

 

Badger   Laila    George M  

 

Fox    Lucas   Cooper 

 

Ducklings   Liana   

 

 

Congratulations to you all! 


